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Dear Parents,

Welcome back to Class 2! I hope you’ve all had a lovely Easter break and are ready for a packed curriculum back at school.  
Phonics 

Read, Write, Inc is back running smoothly now, you will find your child is bringing home book bag books from our RWI scheme. These will be changed on a Tuesday and Friday. 
It is really important to support your children in school and at home with phonics. All phonics sounds are found in their communication diaries from page 111. I would stress that knowing these sounds and recalling them quickly also impacts their reading and writing abilities. Please use their diaries to help to practise at home too. 
Year 1 parents, your child will be set to complete their phonics check as usual in June 2021.
English
We will use a variety of books to inform our writing. ‘The secret of Black Rock’ Will help us to structure our own narrative writing. ‘The Lion and the Unicorn’ and ‘My Secret Diary by Flossi Albright’ will link our English with our topic for the first part of Summer Term. We will use these to guide us to write our own letters and diaries. 
Reading

Please read as often as possible; read-reading books will allow your child to gain confidence and increase fluency and comprehension of their book. Reading a variety of books with your child or to your child will increase their vocabulary, imagination and their knowledge of stories. Please use their communication diaries to inform me of their reading and the books you have read additional to their school books. 

P.E 

PE lessons will be on a Tuesday afternoon. Our focus this term is Athletics. We will endeavour to reduce the amount of shared equipment as much as possible. Please make sure your child has appropriate PE clothes as our lessons will be outside.
Active 30 is run from 12.45pm – 1.15pm
Other learning
We will see the return of topic and foundation subjects this term. Our topic is ‘Behind Enemy Lines’ which will teach the children about World War II, taking a focus on the children of this time.  
In Science we will be focusing on plants and living things. RE we will begin to look other faiths with a focus on Judaism. We will be learning about Jewish traditions and comparing the religion to Christianity. 
I would just like to thank you all for your support during lock down and remote learning. You have all been amazing teachers to your children and have been patient and calm at a difficult time. It is great to have them back in class and getting back to normality, which I’m sure you’re all grateful to too. 
If you have any concerns or questions at all please use communication diaries as these will be checked daily, use the bridge2@actonceprimary.net email or ring the office to arrange a phone call conversation.  
I hope you’re all well and adjusting to the ‘new normal’ ( 
Kind Regards 
Miss Latham
